**[MS-OFFDI]:**

**Microsoft Office File Format Documentation Introduction**

Intellectual Property Rights Notice for Open Specifications Documentation

* **Technical Documentation.** Microsoft publishes Open Specifications documentation (“this documentation”) for protocols, file formats, data portability, computer languages, and standards support. Additionally, overview documents cover inter-protocol relationships and interactions.
* **Copyrights**. This documentation is covered by Microsoft copyrights. Regardless of any other terms that are contained in the terms of use for the Microsoft website that hosts this documentation, you can make copies of it in order to develop implementations of the technologies that are described in this documentation and can distribute portions of it in your implementations that use these technologies or in your documentation as necessary to properly document the implementation. You can also distribute in your implementation, with or without modification, any schemas, IDLs, or code samples that are included in the documentation. This permission also applies to any documents that are referenced in the Open Specifications documentation.
* **No Trade Secrets**. Microsoft does not claim any trade secret rights in this documentation.
* **Patents**. Microsoft has patents that might cover your implementations of the technologies described in the Open Specifications documentation. Neither this notice nor Microsoft's delivery of this documentation grants any licenses under those patents or any other Microsoft patents. However, a given Open Specifications document might be covered by the Microsoft [Open Specifications Promise](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=214445) or the [Microsoft Community Promise](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=214448). If you would prefer a written license, or if the technologies described in this documentation are not covered by the Open Specifications Promise or Community Promise, as applicable, patent licenses are available by contacting [iplg@microsoft.com](mailto:iplg@microsoft.com).
* **License Programs**. To see all of the protocols in scope under a specific license program and the associated patents, visit the [Patent Map](https://aka.ms/AA9ufj8).
* **Trademarks**. The names of companies and products contained in this documentation might be covered by trademarks or similar intellectual property rights. This notice does not grant any licenses under those rights. For a list of Microsoft trademarks, visit [www.microsoft.com/trademarks](https://www.microsoft.com/trademarks).
* **Fictitious Names**. The example companies, organizations, products, domain names, email addresses, logos, people, places, and events that are depicted in this documentation are fictitious. No association with any real company, organization, product, domain name, email address, logo, person, place, or event is intended or should be inferred.

**Reservation of Rights**. All other rights are reserved, and this notice does not grant any rights other than as specifically described above, whether by implication, estoppel, or otherwise.

**Tools**. The Open Specifications documentation does not require the use of Microsoft programming tools or programming environments in order for you to develop an implementation. If you have access to Microsoft programming tools and environments, you are free to take advantage of them. Certain Open Specifications documents are intended for use in conjunction with publicly available standards specifications and network programming art and, as such, assume that the reader either is familiar with the aforementioned material or has immediate access to it.

**Support.** For questions and support, please contact [dochelp@microsoft.com](mailto:dochelp@microsoft.com).

**Revision Summary**

| Date | Revision History | Revision Class | Comments |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 3/18/2009 | 1.0 | Major | Initial Availability |
| 7/13/2009 | 1.01 | Major | Changes made for template compliance |
| 8/28/2009 | 1.02 | Editorial | Revised and edited the technical content |
| 11/6/2009 | 1.03 | Editorial | Revised and edited the technical content |
| 2/19/2010 | 2.0 | Editorial | Revised and edited the technical content |
| 3/31/2010 | 2.01 | Editorial | Revised and edited the technical content |
| 4/30/2010 | 2.02 | Editorial | Revised and edited the technical content |
| 6/7/2010 | 2.03 | Editorial | Revised and edited the technical content |
| 6/29/2010 | 2.04 | Editorial | Changed language and formatting in the technical content. |
| 7/23/2010 | 2.04 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 9/27/2010 | 2.04 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 11/15/2010 | 2.04 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 12/17/2010 | 2.04 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 3/18/2011 | 2.04 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 6/10/2011 | 2.04 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 1/20/2012 | 2.04 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 4/11/2012 | 2.04 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 7/16/2012 | 2.5 | Minor | Clarified the meaning of the technical content. |
| 10/8/2012 | 2.6 | Minor | Clarified the meaning of the technical content. |
| 2/11/2013 | 2.6 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 7/30/2013 | 2.7 | Minor | Clarified the meaning of the technical content. |
| 11/18/2013 | 2.8 | Minor | Clarified the meaning of the technical content. |
| 2/10/2014 | 2.8 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 4/30/2014 | 2.8 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 7/31/2014 | 2.8 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 10/30/2014 | 2.8 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 9/4/2015 | 2.8 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 7/15/2016 | 2.8 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 9/14/2016 | 2.8 | None | No changes to the meaning, language, or formatting of the technical content. |
| 9/19/2017 | 3.0 | Major | Significantly changed the technical content. |
| 4/27/2018 | 4.0 | Major | Significantly changed the technical content. |
| 8/28/2018 | 5.0 | Major | Significantly changed the technical content. |
| 4/22/2021 | 6.0 | Major | Significantly changed the technical content. |
| 8/17/2021 | 7.0 | Major | Significantly changed the technical content. |
| 8/16/2022 | 8.0 | Major | Significantly changed the technical content. |
| 4/16/2024 | 8.1 | Minor | Clarified the meaning of the technical content. |

Table of Contents

[1 Introduction 6](#_Toc163760506)

[1.1 Glossary 7](#_Toc163760507)

[1.2 References 8](#_Toc163760508)

[1.2.1 Normative References 8](#_Toc163760509)

[1.2.2 Informative References 8](#_Toc163760510)

[2 Microsoft Word Persistence Formats 10](#_Toc163760511)

[2.1 Word Binary File Format 10](#_Toc163760512)

[2.1.1 Applicability 10](#_Toc163760513)

[2.1.2 Application and Versions 10](#_Toc163760514)

[2.1.3 File Name Extensions 10](#_Toc163760515)

[2.2 Ecma Office Open XML Document 11](#_Toc163760516)

[2.2.1 Applicability 11](#_Toc163760517)

[2.2.2 Application and Versions 11](#_Toc163760518)

[2.2.3 File Name Extensions 11](#_Toc163760519)

[2.2.4 Reference Information 11](#_Toc163760520)

[2.3 Office Open XML Document 12](#_Toc163760521)

[2.3.1 Applicability 12](#_Toc163760522)

[2.3.2 Application and Versions 12](#_Toc163760523)

[2.3.3 File Name Extensions 12](#_Toc163760524)

[2.3.4 Reference Information 12](#_Toc163760525)

[2.4 OpenDocument Text Document 13](#_Toc163760526)

[2.4.1 Applicability 13](#_Toc163760527)

[2.4.2 Application and Versions 13](#_Toc163760528)

[2.4.3 File Name Extensions 13](#_Toc163760529)

[2.4.4 Reference Information 13](#_Toc163760530)

[3 Microsoft Excel Persistence Formats 15](#_Toc163760531)

[3.1 Excel Binary File Format 15](#_Toc163760532)

[3.1.1 Applicability 15](#_Toc163760533)

[3.1.2 Application and Versions 15](#_Toc163760534)

[3.1.3 File Name Extensions 15](#_Toc163760535)

[3.2 Office Excel 2007 Binary File Format 16](#_Toc163760536)

[3.2.1 Applicability 16](#_Toc163760537)

[3.2.2 Application and Versions 16](#_Toc163760538)

[3.2.3 File Name Extensions 16](#_Toc163760539)

[3.3 Ecma Office Open XML Spreadsheet 16](#_Toc163760540)

[3.3.1 Applicability 16](#_Toc163760541)

[3.3.2 Application and Versions 16](#_Toc163760542)

[3.3.3 File Name Extensions 17](#_Toc163760543)

[3.3.4 Reference Information 17](#_Toc163760544)

[3.4 Office Open XML Spreadsheet 17](#_Toc163760545)

[3.4.1 Applicability 17](#_Toc163760546)

[3.4.2 Applications and Versions 17](#_Toc163760547)

[3.4.3 File Name Extensions 18](#_Toc163760548)

[3.4.4 Reference Information 18](#_Toc163760549)

[3.5 OpenDocument Spreadsheet Document 18](#_Toc163760550)

[3.5.1 Applicability 18](#_Toc163760551)

[3.5.2 Application and Versions 18](#_Toc163760552)

[3.5.3 File Name Extensions 19](#_Toc163760553)

[3.5.4 Reference Information 19](#_Toc163760554)

[4 Microsoft PowerPoint Persistence Formats 20](#_Toc163760555)

[4.1 PowerPoint Binary File Format 20](#_Toc163760556)

[4.1.1 Applicability 20](#_Toc163760557)

[4.1.2 Application and Versions 20](#_Toc163760558)

[4.1.3 File Name Extensions 20](#_Toc163760559)

[4.2 Ecma Office Open XML Presentation 20](#_Toc163760560)

[4.2.1 Applicability 20](#_Toc163760561)

[4.2.2 Application and Versions 21](#_Toc163760562)

[4.2.3 File Name Extensions 21](#_Toc163760563)

[4.2.4 Reference Information 21](#_Toc163760564)

[4.3 Office Open XML Presentation 22](#_Toc163760565)

[4.3.1 Applicability 22](#_Toc163760566)

[4.3.2 Application and Versions 22](#_Toc163760567)

[4.3.3 File Name Extensions 22](#_Toc163760568)

[4.3.4 Reference Information 22](#_Toc163760569)

[4.4 OpenDocument Presentation Document 23](#_Toc163760570)

[4.4.1 Applicability 23](#_Toc163760571)

[4.4.2 Application and Versions 23](#_Toc163760572)

[4.4.3 File Name Extensions 23](#_Toc163760573)

[4.4.4 Reference Information 23](#_Toc163760574)

[5 Change Tracking 25](#_Toc163760575)

[6 Index 26](#_Toc163760576)

# Introduction

This document introduces the persistence formats that are primarily used by the following product versions:

* Microsoft Excel 97
* Microsoft Excel 2000
* Microsoft Excel 2002
* Microsoft Office Excel 2003
* Microsoft Office Excel 2007
* Microsoft Excel 2010
* Microsoft Excel 2013
* Microsoft Excel 2016
* Microsoft Excel 2019
* Microsoft Excel 2021
* Microsoft Excel 2024 Preview
* Microsoft PowerPoint 97
* Microsoft PowerPoint 2000
* Microsoft PowerPoint 2002
* Microsoft Office PowerPoint 2003
* Microsoft Office PowerPoint 2007
* Microsoft PowerPoint 2010
* Microsoft PowerPoint 2013
* Microsoft PowerPoint 2016
* Microsoft PowerPoint 2019
* Microsoft PowerPoint 2021
* Microsoft PowerPoint 2024 Preview
* Microsoft Word 97
* Microsoft Word 2000
* Microsoft Word 2002
* Microsoft Office Word 2003
* Microsoft Office Word 2007
* Microsoft Word 2010
* Microsoft Word 2013
* Microsoft Word 2016
* Microsoft Word 2019
* Microsoft Word 2021
* Microsoft Word 2024 Preview

Each format consists of a set of data structures to which applications can read or write data, typically by writing a conforming stream of bytes to a file system as a stand-alone file.

In addition to introducing the persistence formats that are primarily used by these product versions, this document identifies related documents and specifications that provide more information about each format and how each format is implemented in each product version.

## Glossary

This document uses the following terms:

**animation**: A record of synthetic, successive still images that produce an illusion of movement when played back.

**document template**: A file that serves as the basis for new documents.

**drawing object**: A shape, curve, line, WordArt, or other type of graphical object that can be inserted into a document.

**embedded object**: An object that is created by using one application and is hosted in a document that was created by using another application. Embedding an object, rather than inserting or pasting it, ensures that the object retains its original format. Users can double-click an embedded object and edit it with the toolbars and menus from the application that was used to create it. See also Object Linking and Embedding (OLE).

**formula**: A logical equation or function that produces a result in a spreadsheet application.

**presentation**: A collection of slides that are intended to be viewed by an audience.

**slide**: A frame that contains text, shapes, pictures, or other content. A slide is a digital equivalent to a traditional film slide.

**slide show**: A delivery of a sequence of presentation slides, typically to an audience.

**table**: A list that is defined in a workbook.

**template**: A file that contains pre-defined formatting including layout, text and graphics. It serves as the basis for new documents that have a similar look or purpose. See also form template (Microsoft InfoPath) and site template (SharePoint Products and Technologies).

**workbook**: A container for a collection of sheets.

**XML schema**: A description of a type of XML document that is typically expressed in terms of constraints on the structure and content of documents of that type, in addition to the basic syntax constraints that are imposed by XML itself. An XML schema provides a view of a document type at a relatively high level of abstraction.

**MAY, SHOULD, MUST, SHOULD NOT, MUST NOT:** These terms (in all caps) are used as defined in [[RFC2119]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=90317). All statements of optional behavior use either MAY, SHOULD, or SHOULD NOT.

## References

Links to a document in the Microsoft Open Specifications library point to the correct section in the most recently published version of the referenced document. However, because individual documents in the library are not updated at the same time, the section numbers in the documents may not match. You can confirm the correct section numbering by checking the [Errata](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=850906).

### Normative References

We conduct frequent surveys of the normative references to assure their continued availability. If you have any issue with finding a normative reference, please contact [dochelp@microsoft.com](mailto:dochelp@microsoft.com). We will assist you in finding the relevant information.

[RFC2119] Bradner, S., "Key words for use in RFCs to Indicate Requirement Levels", BCP 14, RFC 2119, March 1997, [https://www.rfc-editor.org/info/rfc2119](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=90317)

### Informative References

[ECMA-376] ECMA International, "Office Open XML File Formats", [https://www.ecma-international.org/publications-and-standards/standards/ecma-376/](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054)

[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016] ISO/IEC, "Information technology -- Document description and processing languages -- Office Open XML File Formats -- Part 1: Fundamentals and Markup Language Reference", ISO/IEC 29500-1:2016, [https://www.iso.org/standard/71691.html](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065)

[MS-DOC] Microsoft Corporation, "[Word (.doc) Binary File Format](%5bMS-DOC%5d.pdf#Section_ccd7b4867881484ca13751170af7cc22)".

[MS-OE376] Microsoft Corporation, "[Office Implementation Information for ECMA-376 Standards Support](%5bMS-OE376%5d.pdf#Section_db9b9b72b10b4e7e844c09f88c972219)".

[MS-OI29500] Microsoft Corporation, "[Office Implementation Information for ISO/IEC 29500 Standards Support](%5bMS-OI29500%5d.pdf#Section_1fd4a662862349c082f018fa91b413b8)".

[MS-OLEDS] Microsoft Corporation, "[Object Linking and Embedding (OLE) Data Structures](%5bMS-OLEDS%5d.pdf#Section_85583d21c1cf4afea35fd6701c5fbb6f)".

[MS-OODF13] Microsoft Corporation, "[Office Implementation Information for ODF 1.3 Standards Support](%5bMS-OODF13%5d.pdf#Section_cef24f173e5e4a139e16aa1ebff5e1dc)".

[MS-OODF14] Microsoft Corporation, "[Office Implementation Information for ODF 1.4 Standards Support](%5bMS-OODF14%5d.pdf#Section_ad5a09c6609d47b3bc567ab49a8d4f35)".

[MS-OODF2] Microsoft Corporation, "[Office Implementation Information for ODF 1.1 Version 2 Standards Support](%5bMS-OODF2%5d.pdf#Section_0d8a7d9e7f6940a3a8be1b706f5a930c)".

[MS-OODF3] Microsoft Corporation, "[Office Implementation Information for ODF 1.2 Standards Support](%5bMS-OODF3%5d.pdf#Section_9888e2baa02d4116a11c9382cec64e94)".

[MS-OODF] Microsoft Corporation, "[Office Implementation Information for ODF 1.1 Standards Support](%5bMS-OODF%5d.pdf#Section_68b99f79842f4db292490f71b611712b)".

[MS-PPT] Microsoft Corporation, "[PowerPoint (.ppt) Binary File Format](%5bMS-PPT%5d.pdf#Section_6be79dde33c14c1b8ccc4b2301c08662)".

[MS-XLSB] Microsoft Corporation, "[Excel (.xlsb) Binary File Format](%5bMS-XLSB%5d.pdf#Section_acc8aa921f02416799f584f9f676b95a)".

[MS-XLS] Microsoft Corporation, "[Excel Binary File Format (.xls) Structure](%5bMS-XLS%5d.pdf#Section_cd03cb5fca024934a391bb674cb8aa06)".

[MSDN-COMPAC] Microsoft Corporation, "Microsoft Office Compatibility Pack for Word, Excel, and PowerPoint 2007 File Formats", Microsoft Download Center, [http://www.microsoft.com/downloads/details.aspx?familyid=941B3470-3AE9-4AEE-8F43-C6BB74CD1466&displaylang=en](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144254&clcid=0x409)

[ODF1.2] OASIS, "Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) Version 1.2", 29 September 2011, [http://docs.oasis-open.org/office/v1.2/os/OpenDocument-v1.2-os.html](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761)

[ODF1.3] OASIS, "Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) Version 1.3", 30 October 2020, [https://docs.oasis-open.org/office/OpenDocument/v1.3/OpenDocument-v1.3-part1-introduction.html](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010)

[ODF1.4] OASIS, "Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) Version 1.4", <https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466>

[ODF] OASIS, "Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) v1.1", 1 February 2007, [http://docs.oasis-open.org/office/v1.1/OS/OpenDocument-v1.1-html/OpenDocument-v1.1.html](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409)

[RELAXNG] OASIS, Clark, J., Ed., and Makoto, M., Ed., "RELAX NG Specification", 3 December 2001, [http://relaxng.org/spec-20011203.html](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=146577)

# Microsoft Word Persistence Formats

Microsoft Word supports primarily four file formats:

* Word Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-DOC]](%5bMS-DOC%5d.pdf#Section_ccd7b4867881484ca13751170af7cc22)
* Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054)
* Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065)
* Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument), as described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409), [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466)

## Word Binary File Format

### Applicability

The Word Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-DOC]](%5bMS-DOC%5d.pdf#Section_ccd7b4867881484ca13751170af7cc22), is a persistence format that supports word-processing tasks for content in documents and [**document templates**](#gt_20e70600-75a3-424c-b1ae-ce3b9f6047ff). These tasks include authoring and manipulating text, images, [**tables**](#gt_d3a7da8d-a597-4838-9756-25e30b640ba7), and the layout of pages, and managing custom [**XML schemas**](#gt_bd0ce6f9-c350-4900-827e-951265294067) that are associated with document content.

The Word Binary File Format is applicable to document content that is intended to flow across a set of pages and might be printed. It is also applicable to content that is to be presented as a stand-alone document or is contained within other documents as an [**embedded object**](#gt_708607be-8655-416e-93f3-b434e9ecbd56), as described in [[MS-OLEDS]](%5bMS-OLEDS%5d.pdf#Section_85583d21c1cf4afea35fd6701c5fbb6f).

The Word Binary File Format is not applicable to content that is to be presented across various media and devices as an exact reproduction of a specific representation of that content.

### Application and Versions

Users can create, open, or save files that conform to the Word Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-DOC]](%5bMS-DOC%5d.pdf#Section_ccd7b4867881484ca13751170af7cc22), by using Microsoft Word 97 or later.

### File Name Extensions

The following table lists file name extensions and descriptions of files that conform to the Word Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-DOC]](%5bMS-DOC%5d.pdf#Section_ccd7b4867881484ca13751170af7cc22), and were created by using a product version identified in section [2.1.2](#Section_f546ec58694a4d52928223596ce886f2).

| File name extension | Typical usage |
| --- | --- |
| .doc | Microsoft Office Word 2003, Microsoft Word 2002, Microsoft Word 2000, or Word 97 document |
| .dot | Office Word 2003, Word 2002, Word 2000, or Word 97 [**document template**](#gt_20e70600-75a3-424c-b1ae-ce3b9f6047ff) |

## Ecma Office Open XML Document

### Applicability

The Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054), is a persistence format that supports the same types of word-processing tasks described in section [2.1.1](#Section_5d6017885a014e279b2a7bcc3e0aa968). It additionally provides the following benefits:

* Improved interoperability and business process integration – The XML–based architecture and approval of the format as an international standard help ensure interoperability and integration between documents and technologies.
* Long-term archival protection – The format is documented and maintained by Ecma International instead of a single, specific vendor.

### Application and Versions

By using Microsoft Word 2024 Preview, Microsoft Word 2021, Microsoft Word 2019, Microsoft Word 2016, Microsoft Word 2013 or Microsoft Word 2010, users can open document files that conform to the Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054).

Users can create, open, or save conforming document files by using Microsoft Office Word 2007. In addition, if they install the Microsoft Office Compatibility Pack, as described in [[MSDN-COMPAC]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144254&clcid=0x409), users can create, open, or save conforming document files by using Office Word 2003 Service Pack 1, Word 2002 Service Pack 3, or Word 2000 Service Pack 3.

### File Name Extensions

The following table lists file name extensions and descriptions of files that conform to the Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [2.2.4](#Section_8c737d2c672c47efac1ed234c68d69e6) of this document, and were created by using a product version identified in section [2.2.2](#Section_342f12c486a9435faeb53567346ad3cf).

| File name extension | Typical usage |
| --- | --- |
| .docx | Office Word 2007 XML-based document |
| .docm | Office Word 2007 macro-enabled document |
| .dotx | Office Word 2007 XML-based [**document template**](#gt_20e70600-75a3-424c-b1ae-ce3b9f6047ff) |

### Reference Information

The Ecma Office Open XML File Format is described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054). That specification includes relevant normative text, markup samples, informative notes, and the associated schemas for the format. The associated schemas are available in [**XML schema**](#gt_bd0ce6f9-c350-4900-827e-951265294067) (.xsd) format and Relax NG (.rng) format, which is described in [[RELAXNG]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=146577).

Implementation notes for the 2007 Microsoft Office system implementation of the Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [ECMA-376] are described in [[MS-OE376]](%5bMS-OE376%5d.pdf#Section_db9b9b72b10b4e7e844c09f88c972219). These notes describe how the 2007 Office system applications implement the format and they are organized according to sections of the Ecma Office Open XML File Format specification.

## Office Open XML Document

### Applicability

The Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065), is a persistence format that supports the same types of word-processing tasks described in section [2.1.1](#Section_5d6017885a014e279b2a7bcc3e0aa968). It additionally provides the following benefits:

* Improved interoperability and business process integration – The XML–based architecture and approval of the format as an international standard help ensure interoperability and integration between documents and technologies.
* Long-term archival protection – The format is documented and maintained by the International Organization for Standardization (ISO) instead of a single, specific vendor.

### Application and Versions

By using Word 2010 and later, users can create, open, or save document files that conform to the Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [2.3.4](#Section_0958529ac67a49fea7cd30fae886e462) of this document.

### File Name Extensions

The following table lists file name extensions and descriptions of files that conform to the Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [2.3.4](#Section_0958529ac67a49fea7cd30fae886e462) of this document, and were created by using a product version identified in section [2.3.2](#Section_2abf6980a2204c52a7811a95e321c984).

| File name extension | Typical usage |
| --- | --- |
| .docx | Word 2010 XML-based document |
| .docm | Word 2010 macro-enabled document |
| .dotx | Word 2010 XML-based [**document template**](#gt_20e70600-75a3-424c-b1ae-ce3b9f6047ff) |

### Reference Information

The Office Open XML File Format is described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065). That specification includes relevant normative text, markup samples, informative notes, and associated schemas for the format. The associated schemas are available in [**XML schema**](#gt_bd0ce6f9-c350-4900-827e-951265294067) (.xsd) format and Relax NG (.rng) format, which is described in [[RELAXNG]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=146577).

Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2010 suites and later implementations of the Office Open XML File Format, as described in [ISO/IEC29500-1:2016], are described in [[MS-OI29500]](%5bMS-OI29500%5d.pdf#Section_1fd4a662862349c082f018fa91b413b8). These notes describe how Office 2010 and later applications implement the format and they are organized according to sections of the Office Open XML File Format specification.

## OpenDocument Text Document

### Applicability

The Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument), as described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409), [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466) is an appropriate persistence format for performing word-processing tasks with documents that might need to be viewed or edited by using other applications or technologies that implement the OpenDocument format.

### Application and Versions

By using Word 2010 or Microsoft Office Word 2007 Service Pack 2, users can create, open, or save document files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [2.4.4](#Section_92f0ab7fe80b4bd3a6e72b38b778575e) of this document.

Using Word 2013 and later users can open document files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] and create, open, or save document files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section 2.4.4 of this document. Using Word 2013 and later if a document file conforms to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] and is modified, it will be saved as the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF1.2].

Using Word 2021 and later users can open document files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] and [ODF1.2], and create, open, or save document files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section 2.4.4 of this document. Using Word 2021 and later if a document file conforms to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] and [ODF1.2] and is modified, it will be saved as the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF1.3].

Using Word 2024 Preview and later users can open document files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF], [ODF1.2], and [ODF1.3], and create, open, or save document files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section 2.4.4 of this document. Using Word 2024 Preview and later if a document file conforms to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF], [ODF1.2], and [ODF1.3], and is modified, it will be saved as the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF1.4].

### File Name Extensions

Document files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409), [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466), and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [2.4.4](#Section_92f0ab7fe80b4bd3a6e72b38b778575e) of this document, and were created by using a product version identified in section [2.4.2](#Section_80d0a9bc6d234cfa84ca20886a5c94e8) typically have an .odt (OpenDocument format document) file name extension.

### Reference Information

The OpenDocument format is described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409), [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466). That specification includes relevant normative text and informative notes. It also provides the associated schema in Relax NG (.rng) format, which is described in [[RELAXNG]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=146577).

Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2024 Preview and later implementations of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF14]](%5bMS-OODF14%5d.pdf#Section_ad5a09c6609d47b3bc567ab49a8d4f35). Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2021 and later implementations of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF13]](%5bMS-OODF13%5d.pdf#Section_cef24f173e5e4a139e16aa1ebff5e1dc). Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2013 and later implementations of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF3]](%5bMS-OODF3%5d.pdf#Section_9888e2baa02d4116a11c9382cec64e94). Implementation notes for the Office 2010 implementation of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF2]](%5bMS-OODF2%5d.pdf#Section_0d8a7d9e7f6940a3a8be1b706f5a930c). Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2007 Service Pack 2 (SP2) implementation of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF]](%5bMS-OODF%5d.pdf#Section_68b99f79842f4db292490f71b611712b). These notes describe how Office 2024 Preview, Office 2021, Microsoft Office 2019, Microsoft Office 2016, Office 2013, Office 2010 and Office 2007 SP2 applications implement the format and they are organized according to sections of the OpenDocument format specifications.

# Microsoft Excel Persistence Formats

Microsoft Excel supports primarily five file formats:

* Excel Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-XLS]](%5bMS-XLS%5d.pdf#Section_cd03cb5fca024934a391bb674cb8aa06)
* Office Excel 2007 Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-XLSB]](%5bMS-XLSB%5d.pdf#Section_acc8aa921f02416799f584f9f676b95a)
* Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054)
* Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065)
* Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument), as described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409), or [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), or [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466)

## Excel Binary File Format

### Applicability

The Excel Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-XLS]](%5bMS-XLS%5d.pdf#Section_cd03cb5fca024934a391bb674cb8aa06), is a persistence format that supports authoring and manipulating content in [**workbooks**](#gt_343c4660-90e1-4d86-b9cc-5007075d9dfe) and workbook [**templates**](#gt_159ca22f-c24d-4c6d-b08a-3d4c4c923953). This content can include unstructured or semi-structured [**tables**](#gt_d3a7da8d-a597-4838-9756-25e30b640ba7) of numbers, text, and combinations of numbers and text, in addition to [**formulas**](#gt_f9d85460-6133-492b-9b3d-730bf40e5169), connections to external data sources, charts, and images.

The Excel Binary File Format is applicable to content that has a grid-based layout, including content that contains numeric data, structured data, and formulas. It is also applicable to content that is to be presented as a stand-alone workbook or is contained within other documents as an [**embedded object**](#gt_708607be-8655-416e-93f3-b434e9ecbd56), as described in [[MS-OLEDS]](%5bMS-OLEDS%5d.pdf#Section_85583d21c1cf4afea35fd6701c5fbb6f).

### Application and Versions

Users can create, open, or save [**workbook**](#gt_343c4660-90e1-4d86-b9cc-5007075d9dfe) files that conform to the Excel Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-XLS]](%5bMS-XLS%5d.pdf#Section_cd03cb5fca024934a391bb674cb8aa06), by using Microsoft Excel 97 and later.

### File Name Extensions

The following table lists file name extensions and descriptions of files that conform to the Excel Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-XLS]](%5bMS-XLS%5d.pdf#Section_cd03cb5fca024934a391bb674cb8aa06), and were created by using a product version identified in section [3.1.2](#Section_cb18141837e641afb8cdbd99d0913cc6).

| File name extension | Typical usage |
| --- | --- |
| .xls | Microsoft Office Excel 2003, Microsoft Excel 2002, Microsoft Excel 2000, or Excel 97 [**workbook**](#gt_343c4660-90e1-4d86-b9cc-5007075d9dfe) |
| .xlt | Office Excel 2003, Excel 2002, Excel 2000, or Excel 97 workbook [**template**](#gt_159ca22f-c24d-4c6d-b08a-3d4c4c923953) |

## Office Excel 2007 Binary File Format

### Applicability

The Office Excel 2007 Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-XLSB]](%5bMS-XLSB%5d.pdf#Section_acc8aa921f02416799f584f9f676b95a), is a persistence format that supports the same types of tasks described in section [3.1.1](#Section_d42561efe60848dc8b3036d8187bf897). It is applicable to content that has a grid-based layout, including content that contains numeric data, structured data, and [**formulas**](#gt_f9d85460-6133-492b-9b3d-730bf40e5169). It is also applicable to content that is to be presented as a stand-alone workbook or is contained within other documents as an [**embedded object**](#gt_708607be-8655-416e-93f3-b434e9ecbd56), as described in [[MS-OLEDS]](%5bMS-OLEDS%5d.pdf#Section_85583d21c1cf4afea35fd6701c5fbb6f).

### Application and Versions

By using Microsoft Office Excel 2007 and later users can create, open, or save [**workbook**](#gt_343c4660-90e1-4d86-b9cc-5007075d9dfe) files that conform to the Office Excel 2007 Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-XLSB]](%5bMS-XLSB%5d.pdf#Section_acc8aa921f02416799f584f9f676b95a). In addition, if they install the Microsoft Office Compatibility Pack, as described in [[MSDN-COMPAC]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144254&clcid=0x409), users can create, open, or save conforming workbook files by using Office Excel 2003 Service Pack 1, Excel 2002 Service Pack 3, or Excel 2000 Service Pack 3.

### File Name Extensions

Workbook files that conform to the Excel Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-XLSB]](%5bMS-XLSB%5d.pdf#Section_acc8aa921f02416799f584f9f676b95a), and were created by using a product version identified in section [3.2.2](#Section_071151adff4a4acb81538c67c407ce3e) typically have an .xlsb (Excel 2007 binary workbook) file name extension.

## Ecma Office Open XML Spreadsheet

### Applicability

The Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054), is an appropriate persistence format for spreadsheets that require the functionality described in section [3.1.1](#Section_d42561efe60848dc8b3036d8187bf897), as described in [[MS-XLS]](%5bMS-XLS%5d.pdf#Section_cd03cb5fca024934a391bb674cb8aa06). It additionally provides the following benefits:

* Standard syntax – The format uses a documented, standard syntax for [**formulas**](#gt_f9d85460-6133-492b-9b3d-730bf40e5169) in spreadsheets.
* Improved interoperability and business process integration – The XML–based architecture and approval of the format as an international standard help ensure interoperability and integration between documents and technologies.
* Long-term archival protection – The format is documented and maintained by Ecma International instead of a single, specific vendor.

### Application and Versions

By using Microsoft Excel 2010 and later users can open spreadsheet files that conform to the Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054).

Users can create, open, or save conforming spreadsheet files by using Microsoft Office Excel 2007 Service Pack 2, Microsoft Office Excel 2007 Service Pack 1, or Office Excel 2007. In addition, if they install the Microsoft Office Compatibility Pack, as described in [[MSDN-COMPAC]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144254&clcid=0x409), users can create, open, or save conforming spreadsheet files by using Office Excel 2003 Service Pack 1, Excel 2002 Service Pack 3, or Excel 2000 Service Pack 3.

### File Name Extensions

The following table lists file name extensions and descriptions of files that conform to the Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [3.3.4](#Section_e7a2058eb7364bcc9494f5cd836332cf) of this document, and were created by using a product version identified in section [3.3.2](#Section_0c45d0aa7e0642dd8e8e052ab10301fd).

| File name extension | Typical usage |
| --- | --- |
| .xlsx | Office Excel 2007 XML-based [**workbook**](#gt_343c4660-90e1-4d86-b9cc-5007075d9dfe) |
| .xlsm | Office Excel 2007 macro-enabled workbook |
| .xltx | Office Excel 2007 XML-based workbook [**template**](#gt_159ca22f-c24d-4c6d-b08a-3d4c4c923953) |

### Reference Information

The Ecma Office Open XML File Format is described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054). That specification includes relevant normative text, markup samples, informative notes, and the associated schemas for the format. The associated schemas are available in [**XML schema**](#gt_bd0ce6f9-c350-4900-827e-951265294067) (.xsd) format and Relax NG (.rng) format, which is described in [[RELAXNG]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=146577).

Implementation notes for the 2007 Microsoft Office system implementation of the Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [ECMA-376], are described in [[MS-OE376]](%5bMS-OE376%5d.pdf#Section_db9b9b72b10b4e7e844c09f88c972219). These notes describe how the 2007 Office system applications implement the format and they are organized according to sections of the Ecma Office Open XML File Format specification.

## Office Open XML Spreadsheet

### Applicability

The Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065), is an appropriate persistence format for spreadsheets that require the functionality described in section [3.1.1](#Section_d42561efe60848dc8b3036d8187bf897), and the interoperability and archival benefits of using an open, standard format. It additionally provides the following benefits:

* Standard syntax – The format uses a documented, standard syntax for [**formulas**](#gt_f9d85460-6133-492b-9b3d-730bf40e5169) in spreadsheets.
* Improved interoperability and business process integration – The XML–based architecture and approval of the format as an international standard help ensure interoperability and integration between documents and technologies.
* Long-term archival protection – The format is documented and maintained by the International Organization for Standardization (ISO) instead of a single, specific vendor.

### Applications and Versions

By using Excel 2010 and later users can create, open, and save spreadsheet files that conform to the Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [3.4.4](#Section_c3ff6b0a7a6741e39e1044a6d42bbfb1) of this document.

### File Name Extensions

The following table lists file name extensions and descriptions of files that conform to the Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [3.4.4](#Section_c3ff6b0a7a6741e39e1044a6d42bbfb1) of this document, and were created by using a product version identified in section [3.4.2](#Section_02fe9c027f4e4324afb7c7b49a46c524).

| File name extension | Typical usage |
| --- | --- |
| .xlsx | Excel 2010 XML-based [**workbook**](#gt_343c4660-90e1-4d86-b9cc-5007075d9dfe) |
| .xlsm | Excel 2010 macro-enabled workbook |
| .xltx | Excel 2010 XML-based workbook [**template**](#gt_159ca22f-c24d-4c6d-b08a-3d4c4c923953) |

### Reference Information

The Office Open XML File Format is described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065). That specification includes relevant normative text, markup samples, informative notes, and associated schemas for the format. The associated schemas are available in [**XML schema**](#gt_bd0ce6f9-c350-4900-827e-951265294067) (.xsd) format and Relax NG (.rng) format, which is described in [[RELAXNG]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=146577).

Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2010 suites and later implementations of the Office Open XML File Format, as described in [ISO/IEC29500-1:2016], are described in [[MS-OI29500]](%5bMS-OI29500%5d.pdf#Section_1fd4a662862349c082f018fa91b413b8). These notes describe how Office 2010 and later applications implement the format and they are organized according to sections of the Office Open XML File Format specification.

## OpenDocument Spreadsheet Document

### Applicability

The Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument), as described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409), [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466) , is an appropriate persistence format for performing tasks with spreadsheets that might need to be viewed or edited by using other applications or technologies that implement the OpenDocument format.

### Application and Versions

By using Excel 2010 or Office Excel 2007 SP2, users can create, open, or save spreadsheet files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [3.5.4](#Section_d8c1429d851642cea3499506f9cf7612) of this document.

By using Microsoft Excel 2013 and later, users can open spreadsheet files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] and create, open, or save spreadsheet files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section 3.5.4 of this document. By using Excel 2013 and later, if a document file that conforms to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] is modified, it will be saved as the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF1.2].

By using Microsoft Excel 2021 and later, users can open spreadsheet files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] and [ODF1.2], and create, open, or save spreadsheet files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section 3.5.4 of this document. By using Excel 2021 and later, if a document file that conforms to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] and [ODF1.2], and is modified, it will be saved as the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF1.3].

By using Microsoft Excel 2024 Preview and later, users can open spreadsheet files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] and [ODF1.2], [ODF1.3], and create, open, or save spreadsheet files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466), and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section 3.5.4 of this document. By using Excel 2024 Preview and later, if a document file that conforms to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF], [ODF1.2], and [ODF1.3], and is modified, it will be saved as the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF1.4].

### File Name Extensions

Spreadsheet files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409), [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466), and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [3.5.4](#Section_d8c1429d851642cea3499506f9cf7612) of this document, and were created by using a product version identified in section [3.5.2](#Section_accd30225a6a452089d41388ae0d513c) typically have an .ods (OpenDocument format spreadsheet) file name extension.

### Reference Information

The OpenDocument format is described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409), [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466). That specification includes relevant normative text and informative notes. It also provides the associated schema in Relax NG (.rng) format, which is described in [[RELAXNG]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=146577).

Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2024 Preview and later implementations of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF14]](%5bMS-OODF14%5d.pdf#Section_ad5a09c6609d47b3bc567ab49a8d4f35). Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2021 and later implementations of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF13]](%5bMS-OODF13%5d.pdf#Section_cef24f173e5e4a139e16aa1ebff5e1dc). Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2013 and later implementation of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF3]](%5bMS-OODF3%5d.pdf#Section_9888e2baa02d4116a11c9382cec64e94). Implementation notes for the Office 2010 implementation of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF2]](%5bMS-OODF2%5d.pdf#Section_0d8a7d9e7f6940a3a8be1b706f5a930c). Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2007 Service Pack 2 (SP2) implementation of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF]](%5bMS-OODF%5d.pdf#Section_68b99f79842f4db292490f71b611712b). These notes describe how Office 2021, Microsoft Office 2019, Microsoft Office 2016, Office 2013, Office 2010 and Office 2007 SP2 applications implement the format, and they are organized according to sections of the OpenDocument format specification.

# Microsoft PowerPoint Persistence Formats

Microsoft PowerPoint supports primarily four file formats:

* PowerPoint Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-PPT]](%5bMS-PPT%5d.pdf#Section_6be79dde33c14c1b8ccc4b2301c08662)
* Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054)
* Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065)
* Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument), as described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409), [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010) and [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466)

## PowerPoint Binary File Format

### Applicability

The PowerPoint Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-PPT]](%5bMS-PPT%5d.pdf#Section_6be79dde33c14c1b8ccc4b2301c08662), is a persistence format that supports tasks for authoring and manipulating content in [**presentations**](#gt_a74c2f64-c512-41bc-9662-8168b2b0f5ae) and presentation [**templates**](#gt_159ca22f-c24d-4c6d-b08a-3d4c4c923953). Such content includes [**slides**](#gt_dd8a2def-ebde-4fc7-b420-6e837b2059cc), [**drawing objects**](#gt_51dfe494-9c84-4a0e-9d53-06068c5ce3ac), text, images, transitions, and [**animations**](#gt_42d624c5-6002-4375-b1b0-f7f4eee0c07d).

The PowerPoint Binary File Format is applicable when the primary format for presentation content is electronic. It is also applicable to content that is to be presented as a stand-alone document or is contained within other documents as an [**embedded object**](#gt_708607be-8655-416e-93f3-b434e9ecbd56), as described in [[MS-OLEDS]](%5bMS-OLEDS%5d.pdf#Section_85583d21c1cf4afea35fd6701c5fbb6f).

### Application and Versions

Users can create, open, or save files that conform to the PowerPoint Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-PPT]](%5bMS-PPT%5d.pdf#Section_6be79dde33c14c1b8ccc4b2301c08662), by using Microsoft PowerPoint 97 and later.

### File Name Extensions

The following table lists file name extensions and descriptions of files that conform to the PowerPoint Binary File Format, as described in [[MS-PPT]](%5bMS-PPT%5d.pdf#Section_6be79dde33c14c1b8ccc4b2301c08662), and were created by using a product version identified in section [4.1.2](#Section_7ab336d5403e4ccdb52e82313063e041).

| File name extension | Typical usage |
| --- | --- |
| .ppt | Microsoft Office PowerPoint 2003, Microsoft PowerPoint 2000, or PowerPoint 97 [**presentation**](#gt_a74c2f64-c512-41bc-9662-8168b2b0f5ae) |
| .pot | Office PowerPoint 2003, PowerPoint 2000, or PowerPoint 97 presentation [**template**](#gt_159ca22f-c24d-4c6d-b08a-3d4c4c923953) |
| .pps | Office PowerPoint 2003, PowerPoint 2000, or PowerPoint 97 [**slide show**](#gt_340561a9-dc0c-42ad-ab6f-7b6d854d3c1b) |

## Ecma Office Open XML Presentation

### Applicability

The Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054), is an appropriate persistence format for [**presentation**](#gt_a74c2f64-c512-41bc-9662-8168b2b0f5ae) content that requires the functionality described in section [4.1.1](#Section_e16733039b85418ebc9e6e2b1413b1b5). It additionally provides the following benefits:

* Improved interoperability and business process integration – The XML–based architecture and approval of the format as an international standard help ensure interoperability and integration between documents and technologies.
* Long-term archival protection – The format is documented and maintained by Ecma International instead of a single, specific vendor.

### Application and Versions

By using Microsoft PowerPoint 2010 and later, users can open [**presentation**](#gt_a74c2f64-c512-41bc-9662-8168b2b0f5ae) files that conform to the Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054).

Users can create, open, or save conforming presentation files by using Microsoft Office PowerPoint 2007 Service Pack 2, Microsoft Office PowerPoint 2007 Service Pack 1, or Microsoft Office PowerPoint 2007. In addition, if they install the Microsoft Office Compatibility Pack, as described in [[MSDN-COMPAC]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144254&clcid=0x409), users can create, open, and save conforming presentation files by using Office PowerPoint 2003 Service Pack 1, Microsoft PowerPoint 2002 Service Pack 3, or PowerPoint 2000 Service Pack 3.

### File Name Extensions

The following table lists file name extensions and descriptions of files that conform to the Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [4.2.4](#Section_08a08bc91d6441e3b3377f376e8ffa6d) of this document, and were created by using a product version identified in section [4.2.2](#Section_a695827293f1465382f6edba5ce4cdd3).

| File name extension | Typical usage |
| --- | --- |
| .pptx | Office PowerPoint 2007 XML-based [**presentation**](#gt_a74c2f64-c512-41bc-9662-8168b2b0f5ae) |
| .pptm | Office PowerPoint 2007 macro-enabled presentation |
| .potx | Office PowerPoint 2007 XML-based presentation [**template**](#gt_159ca22f-c24d-4c6d-b08a-3d4c4c923953) |
| .ppsx | Office PowerPoint 2007 XML-based [**slide show**](#gt_340561a9-dc0c-42ad-ab6f-7b6d854d3c1b) |

### Reference Information

The Ecma Office Open XML File Format is described in [[ECMA-376]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=200054). That specification includes relevant normative text, markup samples, informative notes, and the associated schemas for the format. The associated schemas are available in [**XML schema**](#gt_bd0ce6f9-c350-4900-827e-951265294067) (.xsd) format and Relax NG (.rng) format, which is described in [[RELAXNG]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=146577).

Implementation notes for the 2007 Microsoft Office system implementation of the Ecma Office Open XML File Format, as described in [ECMA-376], are described in [[MS-OE376]](%5bMS-OE376%5d.pdf#Section_db9b9b72b10b4e7e844c09f88c972219). These notes describe how the 2007 Office system applications implement the format and they are organized according to sections of the Ecma Office Open XML File Format specification.

## Office Open XML Presentation

### Applicability

The Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065), is an appropriate persistence format for [**presentation**](#gt_a74c2f64-c512-41bc-9662-8168b2b0f5ae) content that requires the functionality described in section [4.1.1](#Section_e16733039b85418ebc9e6e2b1413b1b5). It additionally provides the following benefits:

* Improved interoperability and business process integration – The XML–based architecture and approval of the format as an international standard help ensure interoperability and integration between documents and technologies.
* Long-term archival protection – The format is documented and maintained by the International Organization for Standardization (ISO) instead of a single, specific vendor.

### Application and Versions

By using PowerPoint 2010 and later, users can create, open, or save [**presentation**](#gt_a74c2f64-c512-41bc-9662-8168b2b0f5ae) files that conform to the Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [4.3.4](#Section_5c4f81ab84fb4a28a09edb6dae6c105b) of this document.

### File Name Extensions

The following table lists file name extensions and descriptions of files that conform to the Office Open XML File Format, as described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [4.3.4](#Section_5c4f81ab84fb4a28a09edb6dae6c105b) of this document, and were created by using a product version identified in section [4.3.2](#Section_e38ae05a31534c8a8e3502e663c2436e).

| File name extension | Typical usage |
| --- | --- |
| .pptx | PowerPoint 2010 XML-based [**presentation**](#gt_a74c2f64-c512-41bc-9662-8168b2b0f5ae) |
| .pptm | PowerPoint 2010 macro-enabled presentation |
| .potx | PowerPoint 2010 XML-based presentation [**template**](#gt_159ca22f-c24d-4c6d-b08a-3d4c4c923953) |
| .ppsx | PowerPoint 2010 XML-based [**slide show**](#gt_340561a9-dc0c-42ad-ab6f-7b6d854d3c1b) |

### Reference Information

The Office Open XML File Format is described in [[ISO/IEC29500-1:2016]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=861065). That specification includes relevant normative text, markup samples, informative notes, and the associated schemas. The associated schemas are available in [**XML schema**](#gt_bd0ce6f9-c350-4900-827e-951265294067) (.xsd) format and Relax NG (.rng) format, which is described in [[RELAXNG]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=146577).

Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2010 suites and later implementations of the Office Open XML File Format, as described in [ISO/IEC29500-1:2016], are described in [[MS-OI29500]](%5bMS-OI29500%5d.pdf#Section_1fd4a662862349c082f018fa91b413b8). These notes describe how Office 2010 and later applications implement the format and they are organized according to sections of the Office Open XML File Format specification.

## OpenDocument Presentation Document

### Applicability

The Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument), as described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409), [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466), is an appropriate persistence format for [**presentations**](#gt_a74c2f64-c512-41bc-9662-8168b2b0f5ae) that might need to be viewed or edited by using other applications or technologies that implement the OpenDocument format.

### Application and Versions

By using PowerPoint 2010 or Office PowerPoint 2007 SP2, users can create, open, or save [**presentation**](#gt_a74c2f64-c512-41bc-9662-8168b2b0f5ae) files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409) and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [4.4.4](#Section_a585bc20e2cf4c3e8698fe409197010e) of this document.

By using Microsoft PowerPoint 2013 and later, users can open presentation files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] and create, open, or save presentation files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section 4.4.4 of this document. By using Microsoft PowerPoint 2016 or PowerPoint 2013, if a document file conforms to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] is modified, it will be saved as the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF1.2].

By using Microsoft PowerPoint 2021 and later, users can open presentation files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] and [ODF1.2], and create, open, or save presentation files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section 4.4.4 of this document. By using PowerPoint 2021 and later, if a document file conforms to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF] and [ODF1.2] is modified, it will be saved as the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF1.3].

By using Microsoft PowerPoint 2024 Preview and later, users can open presentation files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF], [ODF1.2], and [ODF1.3], and create, open, or save presentation files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466), and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section 4.4.4 of this document. By using PowerPoint 2024 Preview and later, if a document file conforms to the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF], [ODF1.2] , and [ODF1.3], is modified, it will be saved as the OpenDocument format, as described in [ODF1.4].

### File Name Extensions

[**Presentation**](#gt_a74c2f64-c512-41bc-9662-8168b2b0f5ae) files that conform to the OpenDocument format, as described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409), [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466), and pursuant to the implementation notes that are cited in section [4.4.4](#Section_a585bc20e2cf4c3e8698fe409197010e) of this document, and were created by using a product version identified in section [4.4.2](#Section_03e1e8be8379493c81964b6968645212) typically have an .odp (OpenDocument format presentation) file name extension.

### Reference Information

The OpenDocument format is described in [[ODF]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkID=144258&clcid=0x409), [[ODF1.2]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=330761), [[ODF1.3]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2167010), and [[ODF1.4]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?linkid=2255466). That specification includes relevant normative text and informative notes. It also provides the associated schema in Relax NG (.rng) format, which is described in [[RELAXNG]](https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=146577).

Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2024 Preview and later implementations of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF14]](%5bMS-OODF14%5d.pdf#Section_ad5a09c6609d47b3bc567ab49a8d4f35). Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2021 and later implementations of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF13]](%5bMS-OODF13%5d.pdf#Section_cef24f173e5e4a139e16aa1ebff5e1dc). Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2013 and later, implementations of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF3]](%5bMS-OODF3%5d.pdf#Section_9888e2baa02d4116a11c9382cec64e94). Implementation notes for the Office 2010 implementation of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF2]](%5bMS-OODF2%5d.pdf#Section_0d8a7d9e7f6940a3a8be1b706f5a930c). Implementation notes for the Microsoft Office 2007 Service Pack 2 (SP2) implementation of the OpenDocument format are described in [[MS-OODF]](%5bMS-OODF%5d.pdf#Section_68b99f79842f4db292490f71b611712b). These notes describe how Office 2007 SP2 and later applications implement the format and they are organized according to sections of the OpenDocument format specification.

# Change Tracking

This section identifies changes that were made to this document since the last release. Changes are classified as Major, Minor, or None.

The revision class **Major** means that the technical content in the document was significantly revised. Major changes affect protocol interoperability or implementation. Examples of major changes are:

* A document revision that incorporates changes to interoperability requirements.
* A document revision that captures changes to protocol functionality.

The revision class **Minor** means that the meaning of the technical content was clarified. Minor changes do not affect protocol interoperability or implementation. Examples of minor changes are updates to clarify ambiguity at the sentence, paragraph, or table level.

The revision class **None** means that no new technical changes were introduced. Minor editorial and formatting changes may have been made, but the relevant technical content is identical to the last released version.

The changes made to this document are listed in the following table. For more information, please contact [dochelp@microsoft.com](mailto:dochelp@microsoft.com).

| Section | Description | Revision class |
| --- | --- | --- |
| [2.4.1](#Section_dda68cf67d54460aa74e89970f7c63cd) Applicability | Added the refrence of Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) Version 1.4. | Minor |
| [3.5.1](#Section_e063bd155d894c539f4a5bfd7e9fed80) Applicability | Added the refrence of Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) Version 1.4. | Minor |
| [4.4.1](#Section_ea1c2e5cef8a4fb9bbbce530aad8a9a4) Applicability | Added the refrence of Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) Version 1.4. | Minor |

# Index

.

[.doc file name extension](#section_3207fe09589a453db15101449e84ec2f) 10

.docm file name extension ([section 2.2.3](#section_91a81092378d44ff82194078f11fab63) 11, [section 2.3.3](#section_944d3b2f6b704b74829b356784b2588a) 12)

.docx file name extension ([section 2.2.3](#section_91a81092378d44ff82194078f11fab63) 11, [section 2.3.3](#section_944d3b2f6b704b74829b356784b2588a) 12)

[.dot file name extension](#section_3207fe09589a453db15101449e84ec2f) 10

.dotx file name extension ([section 2.2.3](#section_91a81092378d44ff82194078f11fab63) 11, [section 2.3.3](#section_944d3b2f6b704b74829b356784b2588a) 12)

[.odp file name extension](#section_9d28ada2316c4683b9a50a63bf35b235) 23

[.ods file name extension](#section_9badb88c61fd4bfbad8ecc680d727dfc) 19

.odt file name extension" – file name extensions

[Word](#section_9569dd2e3c4b4329ad9895899b3a0d7d) 13

[.pot file name extension](#section_40176e632ae0494da51261193043c663) 20

.potx file name extension ([section 4.2.3](#section_93d62c1724a049b1b3f282eff5728cc5) 21, [section 4.3.3](#section_ae1b023dbd864b4da5a47560bb3212b5) 22)

[.pps file name extension](#section_40176e632ae0494da51261193043c663) 20

.ppsx file name extension ([section 4.2.3](#section_93d62c1724a049b1b3f282eff5728cc5) 21, [section 4.3.3](#section_ae1b023dbd864b4da5a47560bb3212b5) 22)

[.ppt file name extension](#section_40176e632ae0494da51261193043c663) 20

.pptm file name extension ([section 4.2.3](#section_93d62c1724a049b1b3f282eff5728cc5) 21, [section 4.3.3](#section_ae1b023dbd864b4da5a47560bb3212b5) 22)

.pptx file name extension ([section 4.2.3](#section_93d62c1724a049b1b3f282eff5728cc5) 21, [section 4.3.3](#section_ae1b023dbd864b4da5a47560bb3212b5) 22)

[.xls file name extension](#section_9505067b3e124a428741a954ad5b9d3b) 15

[.xlsb file name extension](#section_e87bf7966c2a4be5b401e5036f4bda5d) 16

.xlsm file name extension ([section 3.3.3](#section_bcc70da199f542b2b89c8da73c964aec) 17, [section 3.4.3](#section_b088c16c82d04baa86fc2807f8eb3e4d) 18)

.xlsx file name extension ([section 3.3.3](#section_bcc70da199f542b2b89c8da73c964aec) 17, [section 3.4.3](#section_b088c16c82d04baa86fc2807f8eb3e4d) 18)

[.xlt file name extension](#section_9505067b3e124a428741a954ad5b9d3b) 15

.xltx file name extension ([section 3.3.3](#section_bcc70da199f542b2b89c8da73c964aec) 17, [section 3.4.3](#section_b088c16c82d04baa86fc2807f8eb3e4d) 18)

A

Applicability

Ecma Office Open XML File Format – applicability

[Word"](#section_30cfd3e20770413f89b9235acc6ad807) 11

Applicability – binary file formats

[Excel](#section_d42561efe60848dc8b3036d8187bf897) 15

[Excel 2007](#section_1b06a2d0d7bc4f4fb00d6cf6c7361799) 16

[PowerPoint](#section_e16733039b85418ebc9e6e2b1413b1b5) 20

[Word](#section_5d6017885a014e279b2a7bcc3e0aa968) 10

Applicability - Ecma Office Open XML File Format

[Excel](#section_37eb18c64dd5473f964b40b4d8256d8d) 16

[PowerPoint](#section_895338efb8b74837a31879bec048a5ec) 20

Applicability - Office Open XML File Format

[Excel](#section_61446dd9224e47e4a1f0a630726d652f) 17

[PowerPoint](#section_ef29a72c1f8d470f980562afd21acb1b) 22

[Word](#section_ec32e3044e754cd8aec0a78d5b4cc63c) 12

Applicability - Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)

[Excel](#section_e063bd155d894c539f4a5bfd7e9fed80) 18

[PowerPoint](#section_ea1c2e5cef8a4fb9bbbce530aad8a9a4) 23

Applicability – Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)

[Word](#section_dda68cf67d54460aa74e89970f7c63cd) 13

Application – binary file formats

[Excel](#section_cb18141837e641afb8cdbd99d0913cc6) 15

[Excel 2007](#section_071151adff4a4acb81538c67c407ce3e) 16

[PowerPoint](#section_7ab336d5403e4ccdb52e82313063e041) 20

[Word](#section_f546ec58694a4d52928223596ce886f2) 10

Application - Ecma Office Open XML File Format

[Excel](#section_0c45d0aa7e0642dd8e8e052ab10301fd) 16

[PowerPoint](#section_a695827293f1465382f6edba5ce4cdd3) 21

[Word](#section_342f12c486a9435faeb53567346ad3cf) 11

Application - Office Open XML File Format

[Excel](#section_02fe9c027f4e4324afb7c7b49a46c524) 17

[PowerPoint](#section_e38ae05a31534c8a8e3502e663c2436e) 22

[Word](#section_2abf6980a2204c52a7811a95e321c984) 12

Application - Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)

[Excel](#section_accd30225a6a452089d41388ae0d513c) 18

Application – Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)

[PowerPoint](#section_03e1e8be8379493c81964b6968645212) 23

[Word](#section_80d0a9bc6d234cfa84ca20886a5c94e8) 13

B

Binary file formats

Excel ([section 3.1.1](#section_d42561efe60848dc8b3036d8187bf897) 15, [section 3.2.1](#section_1b06a2d0d7bc4f4fb00d6cf6c7361799) 16)

[PowerPoint](#section_e16733039b85418ebc9e6e2b1413b1b5) 20

[Word](#section_5d6017885a014e279b2a7bcc3e0aa968) 10

C

[Change tracking](#section_684a309b3a124d6f8f349db4acf751f5) 25

E

Ecma Office Open XML File Format – applicability

[Excel](#section_37eb18c64dd5473f964b40b4d8256d8d) 16

[PowerPoint](#section_895338efb8b74837a31879bec048a5ec) 20

Ecma Office Open XML File Format - application and versions

[Excel](#section_0c45d0aa7e0642dd8e8e052ab10301fd) 16

[PowerPoint](#section_a695827293f1465382f6edba5ce4cdd3) 21

[Word](#section_342f12c486a9435faeb53567346ad3cf) 11

Ecma Office Open XML File Format - file name extensions

[Excel](#section_bcc70da199f542b2b89c8da73c964aec) 17

[PowerPoint](#section_93d62c1724a049b1b3f282eff5728cc5) 21

[Word](#section_91a81092378d44ff82194078f11fab63) 11

Ecma Office Open XML File Format - reference information

[Excel](#section_e7a2058eb7364bcc9494f5cd836332cf) 17

[PowerPoint](#section_08a08bc91d6441e3b3377f376e8ffa6d) 21

[Word](#section_8c737d2c672c47efac1ed234c68d69e6) 11

Excel 2007 Binary File Format

[applicability](#section_1b06a2d0d7bc4f4fb00d6cf6c7361799) 16

[application and versions](#section_071151adff4a4acb81538c67c407ce3e) 16

[file name extensions](#section_e87bf7966c2a4be5b401e5036f4bda5d) 16

Excel Binary File Format

[applicability](#section_d42561efe60848dc8b3036d8187bf897) 15

[application and versions](#section_cb18141837e641afb8cdbd99d0913cc6) 15

[file name extensions](#section_9505067b3e124a428741a954ad5b9d3b) 15

Excel persistence formats

[Ecma Office Open XML File Format](#section_37eb18c64dd5473f964b40b4d8256d8d) 16

[Excel Binary File Format](#section_d42561efe60848dc8b3036d8187bf897) 15

[Office Excel 2007 Binary File Format](#section_1b06a2d0d7bc4f4fb00d6cf6c7361799) 16

[Office Open XML File Format](#section_61446dd9224e47e4a1f0a630726d652f) 17

[Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)](#section_e063bd155d894c539f4a5bfd7e9fed80) 18

[overview](#section_7ffd473147eb46c0a934ea154df676d0) 15

F

File formats - overview

[Excel](#section_7ffd473147eb46c0a934ea154df676d0) 15

[PowerPoint](#section_33ad6c0f1fed4355a1e9fd881692fd8e) 20

[Word](#section_e1b1a133fb3e40aa89990d2661c12068) 10

File name extensions

[.doc](#section_3207fe09589a453db15101449e84ec2f) 10

.docm ([section 2.2.3](#section_91a81092378d44ff82194078f11fab63) 11, [section 2.3.3](#section_944d3b2f6b704b74829b356784b2588a) 12)

.docx ([section 2.2.3](#section_91a81092378d44ff82194078f11fab63) 11, [section 2.3.3](#section_944d3b2f6b704b74829b356784b2588a) 12)

[.dot](#section_3207fe09589a453db15101449e84ec2f) 10

.dotx ([section 2.2.3](#section_91a81092378d44ff82194078f11fab63) 11, [section 2.3.3](#section_944d3b2f6b704b74829b356784b2588a) 12)

[.odp](#section_9d28ada2316c4683b9a50a63bf35b235) 23

[.ods](#section_9badb88c61fd4bfbad8ecc680d727dfc) 19

[.odt](#section_9569dd2e3c4b4329ad9895899b3a0d7d) 13

[.pot](#section_40176e632ae0494da51261193043c663) 20

.potx ([section 4.2.3](#section_93d62c1724a049b1b3f282eff5728cc5) 21, [section 4.3.3](#section_ae1b023dbd864b4da5a47560bb3212b5) 22)

[.pps](#section_40176e632ae0494da51261193043c663) 20

.ppsx ([section 4.2.3](#section_93d62c1724a049b1b3f282eff5728cc5) 21, [section 4.3.3](#section_ae1b023dbd864b4da5a47560bb3212b5) 22)

[.ppt](#section_40176e632ae0494da51261193043c663) 20

.pptm ([section 4.2.3](#section_93d62c1724a049b1b3f282eff5728cc5) 21, [section 4.3.3](#section_ae1b023dbd864b4da5a47560bb3212b5) 22)

.pptx ([section 4.2.3](#section_93d62c1724a049b1b3f282eff5728cc5) 21, [section 4.3.3](#section_ae1b023dbd864b4da5a47560bb3212b5) 22)

[.xls](#section_9505067b3e124a428741a954ad5b9d3b) 15

[.xlsb](#section_e87bf7966c2a4be5b401e5036f4bda5d) 16

.xlsm ([section 3.3.3](#section_bcc70da199f542b2b89c8da73c964aec) 17, [section 3.4.3](#section_b088c16c82d04baa86fc2807f8eb3e4d) 18)

.xlsx ([section 3.3.3](#section_bcc70da199f542b2b89c8da73c964aec) 17, [section 3.4.3](#section_b088c16c82d04baa86fc2807f8eb3e4d) 18)

[.xlt](#section_9505067b3e124a428741a954ad5b9d3b) 15

.xltx ([section 3.3.3](#section_bcc70da199f542b2b89c8da73c964aec) 17, [section 3.4.3](#section_b088c16c82d04baa86fc2807f8eb3e4d) 18)

File name extensions - binary file formats

Excel ([section 3.1.3](#section_9505067b3e124a428741a954ad5b9d3b) 15, [section 3.2.3](#section_e87bf7966c2a4be5b401e5036f4bda5d) 16)

[PowerPoint](#section_40176e632ae0494da51261193043c663) 20

[Word](#section_3207fe09589a453db15101449e84ec2f) 10

File name extensions - Ecma Office Open XML File Format

[Excel](#section_bcc70da199f542b2b89c8da73c964aec) 17

[PowerPoint](#section_93d62c1724a049b1b3f282eff5728cc5) 21

[Word](#section_91a81092378d44ff82194078f11fab63) 11

File name extensions - Office Open XML File Format

[Excel](#section_b088c16c82d04baa86fc2807f8eb3e4d) 18

[PowerPoint](#section_ae1b023dbd864b4da5a47560bb3212b5) 22

[Word](#section_944d3b2f6b704b74829b356784b2588a) 12

File name extensions - Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)

[Excel](#section_9badb88c61fd4bfbad8ecc680d727dfc) 19

[PowerPoint](#section_9d28ada2316c4683b9a50a63bf35b235) 23

File name extensions – Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)

[Word](#section_9569dd2e3c4b4329ad9895899b3a0d7d) 13

G

[Glossary](#section_6a704e7d1ccd411d937b9dc4b424e316) 7

I

Implementation notes - Ecma Office Open XML File Format

[Excel](#section_e7a2058eb7364bcc9494f5cd836332cf) 17

[PowerPoint](#section_08a08bc91d6441e3b3377f376e8ffa6d) 21

[Word](#section_8c737d2c672c47efac1ed234c68d69e6) 11

Implementation notes - Office Open XML File Format

[Excel](#section_c3ff6b0a7a6741e39e1044a6d42bbfb1) 18

[PowerPoint](#section_5c4f81ab84fb4a28a09edb6dae6c105b) 22

[Word](#section_0958529ac67a49fea7cd30fae886e462) 12

Implementation notes - Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)

[Excel](#section_d8c1429d851642cea3499506f9cf7612) 19

[PowerPoint](#section_a585bc20e2cf4c3e8698fe409197010e) 23

Implementation notes – Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)

[Word](#section_92f0ab7fe80b4bd3a6e72b38b778575e) 13

[Informative references](#section_ea76296934e648428e26e95f3e65fbfb) 8

[Introduction](#section_ea957b3844704fc691cd4f1fc176f9c0) 6

N

[Normative references](#section_9f3603f2e63a4def9f6022eeb4dff083) 8

O

Office Excel 2007 Binary File Format

[applicability](#section_1b06a2d0d7bc4f4fb00d6cf6c7361799) 16

[application and versions](#section_071151adff4a4acb81538c67c407ce3e) 16

[file name extensions](#section_e87bf7966c2a4be5b401e5036f4bda5d) 16

Office Open XML File Format – applicability

[Excel](#section_61446dd9224e47e4a1f0a630726d652f) 17

[PowerPoint](#section_ef29a72c1f8d470f980562afd21acb1b) 22

Office Open XML File Format - application and versions

[Excel](#section_02fe9c027f4e4324afb7c7b49a46c524) 17

[PowerPoint](#section_e38ae05a31534c8a8e3502e663c2436e) 22

[Word](#section_2abf6980a2204c52a7811a95e321c984) 12

Office Open XML File Format - file name extensions

[Excel](#section_b088c16c82d04baa86fc2807f8eb3e4d) 18

[PowerPoint](#section_ae1b023dbd864b4da5a47560bb3212b5) 22

[Word](#section_944d3b2f6b704b74829b356784b2588a) 12

Office Open XML File Format - reference information

[Excel](#section_c3ff6b0a7a6741e39e1044a6d42bbfb1) 18

[PowerPoint](#section_5c4f81ab84fb4a28a09edb6dae6c105b) 22

[Word](#section_0958529ac67a49fea7cd30fae886e462) 12

Office Open XML File Format– applicability

[Word](#section_ec32e3044e754cd8aec0a78d5b4cc63c) 12

Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) – applicability

[Excel](#section_e063bd155d894c539f4a5bfd7e9fed80) 18

[PowerPoint](#section_ea1c2e5cef8a4fb9bbbce530aad8a9a4) 23

[Word](#section_dda68cf67d54460aa74e89970f7c63cd) 13

Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) - application and versions

[Excel](#section_accd30225a6a452089d41388ae0d513c) 18

Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) – application and versions

[PowerPoint](#section_03e1e8be8379493c81964b6968645212) 23

[Word](#section_80d0a9bc6d234cfa84ca20886a5c94e8) 13

Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) - file name extensions

[Excel](#section_9badb88c61fd4bfbad8ecc680d727dfc) 19

[PowerPoint](#section_9d28ada2316c4683b9a50a63bf35b235) 23

Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) - reference information

[Excel](#section_d8c1429d851642cea3499506f9cf7612) 19

[PowerPoint](#section_a585bc20e2cf4c3e8698fe409197010e) 23

Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument) – reference information

[Word](#section_92f0ab7fe80b4bd3a6e72b38b778575e) 13

P

Persistence formats

[Excel](#section_7ffd473147eb46c0a934ea154df676d0) 15

[PowerPoint](#section_33ad6c0f1fed4355a1e9fd881692fd8e) 20

[Word](#section_e1b1a133fb3e40aa89990d2661c12068) 10

PowerPoint Binary File Format

[applicability](#section_e16733039b85418ebc9e6e2b1413b1b5) 20

[application and versions](#section_7ab336d5403e4ccdb52e82313063e041) 20

[file name extensions](#section_40176e632ae0494da51261193043c663) 20

PowerPoint persistence formats

[Ecma Office Open XML File Format](#section_895338efb8b74837a31879bec048a5ec) 20

[Office Open XML File Format](#section_ef29a72c1f8d470f980562afd21acb1b) 22

[Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)](#section_ea1c2e5cef8a4fb9bbbce530aad8a9a4) 23

[overview](#section_33ad6c0f1fed4355a1e9fd881692fd8e) 20

[PowerPoint Binary File Format](#section_e16733039b85418ebc9e6e2b1413b1b5) 20

R

Reference information - Ecma Office Open XML File Format

[Excel](#section_e7a2058eb7364bcc9494f5cd836332cf) 17

[PowerPoint](#section_08a08bc91d6441e3b3377f376e8ffa6d) 21

[Word](#section_8c737d2c672c47efac1ed234c68d69e6) 11

Reference information - Office Open XML File Format

[Excel](#section_c3ff6b0a7a6741e39e1044a6d42bbfb1) 18

[PowerPoint](#section_5c4f81ab84fb4a28a09edb6dae6c105b) 22

[Word](#section_0958529ac67a49fea7cd30fae886e462) 12

Reference information - Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)

[Excel](#section_d8c1429d851642cea3499506f9cf7612) 19

[PowerPoint](#section_a585bc20e2cf4c3e8698fe409197010e) 23

Reference information – Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)

[Word](#section_92f0ab7fe80b4bd3a6e72b38b778575e) 13

References

[informative](#section_ea76296934e648428e26e95f3e65fbfb) 8

[normative](#section_9f3603f2e63a4def9f6022eeb4dff083) 8

T

[Tracking changes](#section_684a309b3a124d6f8f349db4acf751f5) 25

V

Versions

[Excel 2007 Binary File Format](#section_071151adff4a4acb81538c67c407ce3e) 16

[Excel Binary File Format](#section_cb18141837e641afb8cdbd99d0913cc6) 15

[PowerPoint Binary File Format](#section_7ab336d5403e4ccdb52e82313063e041) 20

[Word Binary File Format](#section_f546ec58694a4d52928223596ce886f2) 10

Versions - Ecma Office Open XML File Format

[Excel](#section_0c45d0aa7e0642dd8e8e052ab10301fd) 16

[PowerPoint](#section_a695827293f1465382f6edba5ce4cdd3) 21

[Word](#section_342f12c486a9435faeb53567346ad3cf) 11

Versions - Office Open XML File Format

[Excel](#section_02fe9c027f4e4324afb7c7b49a46c524) 17

[PowerPoint](#section_e38ae05a31534c8a8e3502e663c2436e) 22

[Word](#section_2abf6980a2204c52a7811a95e321c984) 12

Versions - Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)

[Excel](#section_accd30225a6a452089d41388ae0d513c) 18

Versions – Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)

[PowerPoint](#section_03e1e8be8379493c81964b6968645212) 23

[Word](#section_80d0a9bc6d234cfa84ca20886a5c94e8) 13

W

Word Binary File Format

[applicability](#section_5d6017885a014e279b2a7bcc3e0aa968) 10

[application and versions](#section_f546ec58694a4d52928223596ce886f2) 10

[file name extensions](#section_3207fe09589a453db15101449e84ec2f) 10

Word persistence formats

[Ecma Office Open XML File Format"](#section_30cfd3e20770413f89b9235acc6ad807) 11

[Office Open XML File Format](#section_ec32e3044e754cd8aec0a78d5b4cc63c) 12

[Open Document Format for Office Applications (OpenDocument)](#section_dda68cf67d54460aa74e89970f7c63cd) 13

[overview](#section_e1b1a133fb3e40aa89990d2661c12068) 10

[Word Binary File Format](#section_5d6017885a014e279b2a7bcc3e0aa968) 10